Dear Dr. Engels,

| strongly oppose the S. River Route Alternative forthe following reasons:

Transmission lines in a Wildlife area will greatly increase our risk of fire.

Santa YsabelRanch is located within a High Fire Hazard Zone. It'sbeen well documented that
transmission lines caused numerous of devastating fires in California. Please do not put our community
at risk by allowing this route to procced.

Our resident wildlife would be endangered by the powerlines on South River Road. The are several
Golden Eagle nestson SYR. The construction of these lines could kill them due to collisions or
electrocution not to mention if the transmission lines caused a fire.

For the sake of public safety and wildlife preservation, please donot put a transmission line along S.
River Road.

Sincerely,




